Bear Lake Association Annual Meeting                        Minutes                             May 30th, 2021   7:00 PM

Sam Rahaim, president, called the meeting to order at 7:07 PM. Zoom was offered for the residents who did not want to attend in person and they were provided information to attend via their computers or other electronic devices.  The board members in attendance were Jeff Shull, vice president, Marty May, member at large, Marge Knable, secretary and Sam Rahaim, president.  Barb Barrett was not able to attend.  Sam welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Fred VanDyke
Sam introduced Fred VanDyke of the AuSable Institute as our speaker to convey “What makes our lake healthy”.  They have come out in previous years to monitor our lake.  Fred said that Bear Lake is a Natural Kettle Lake formed by ice and snow and has no inflow or outflow – what comes in stays in.  He had a detailed discussion on how the lake and water evolves.  Bear Lake is an Oligotrophic lake which has low nutrient content and high water clarity.  Fred ended his presentation saying that each one of the property owners need to have a healthy perspective of who we are for the future – we are the fate of the lake.  As property owners, we have to be intentional to improve and protect the lake by supporting the policies suggested by the board.  Make Bear Lake a landscape that is used well.

Health of Bear Lake

Sam prepared a PowerPoint presentation to follow the agenda previously sent to the members.  This will be on the website and will include the graphs.  Once again, we are an oligotrophic lake with low nutrient content and all readings are excellent from PLM.  3.4 acres were treated last year which was about ½ of the area treated in 2019.  The use of ProcellaCOR with other products has been found to be highly effective.  Algae will again be treated this year.  Please refer to the treatment schedule which was sent out earlier.  Funding for the CLMP testing was cancelled last year but a new grant will begin in 2021.   Craig and Cheryl O’Brien have volunteered to continue transparency readings this year.

Board Members Terms and Voting
Sam Rahaim’s and Barb Barrett’s 3 year term is up. Barb has decided not to run again. ***** Sam asked for any volunteers in an earlier e-mail and Brian Bower volunteered.  Sam now asked for any volunteers from the attendees.  No one responded. Brian then shared some of his background at Bear Lake and his desire to serve on the board.  Marge Knable made a motion to re-elect Sam Rahaim and elect Brian Bower for a 3 year term, Marty May seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.  
Related Lake Information

The board thought that slides might be more significant in identifying the invasive species and what we were suggesting to help keep our lake beautiful. See the powerpoint presentation for slides of Eurasian Water Milfoil, Purple Loosestrife, and Phragmites.  Also a new gas can to fill your boat tank at the lake avoiding spills and a Lake Rake for raking and where to purchase one.  Mark Neracher told about a rake he made and will send a photo.  Geese barriers in the spring are also helpful and Mark talked about the geese and why he found these barriers helpful.  Jeff Shull told of a black dog silhouette that rotates which is also effective and costs about $60.  Secchi readings give the clarity of the lake.  Craig and Cheryl O’Brien are the CLMP reps and will be doing all the readings.  Craig took the seminar earlier in the year.  He said that clarity is always the best in May and our readings are normally 35-40’.  The water level is down 11” from last year.  Craig asked where the reference point was and found out it was in front of John Cochran’s home. Fish stocking – was done in April but details were not available at this time.  Sam told about the extra fish we received last year from the Jordan Fish Hatchery.  Craig O’Brien commented that he caught a black croppie that has never been recorded in this lake.  The concern is that someone put this fish in our lake and that it is against the law to introduce any kind of fish into a lake as they may be diseased. Check with the DNR about the kinds of fish that they could stock in our lake.  
Treasurer’s Report 

Sam shared that Bear Lake’s SAD assessment was $26.00 this year and was based on previous year’s costs and this year’s estimated expenses. Lake treatment averages $5000 per year and other expenses about $800. Current balance is $7,777.99.  The Association account is comprised of donations received from neighbors who want to support the lake.  This past year we received donations of $100 and after expenses have a balance of $2,431.69.  Details are available in the PowerPoint presentation on the web.
Loon Ranger
Mary Vervish, our Loon Ranger, reported that we had a nest at the entrance to Eleanor Bay but with all the boat activity at the sand bar, the loons left the nest on Saturday.  A “loons nesting” sign was put up at the boat launch and one at Eleanor’s Bay but this did not deter people from congregating there. They are federally protected and one should call the Sheriff  (231-258-3350) if you see a problem and/or get the boat’s registration number. We can’t restrict entrance to Eleanor Bay as that would constitute a navigational hazard.  There was much discussion and it was suggested that the property owner at the entrance of the lagoon put out their dock as a deterrent. Concern was shared of the many pontoons that anchor at the entrance to Eleanor Bay where the loons have nested. Fred VanDyke suggested a Loon Island in the middle of Eleanor Bay.  Marge volunteered the board to look into it for next year. In the meantime, please stay the required 300 feet away from Loons. Let’s all work to protect the loons. 
Cheryl O’Brien remarked that there are submerged buoys that are a navigational hazard and reminded everyone that ALL buoys are to be removed at the end of the summer.  Do you have one that needs to be removed?  She also mentioned seeing more cans and bottles in the lake as she kayaked near the shore.  Please help by checking your area for any clean-up.

Steve Koch asked if there were any environmental concerns about paving East Bear Lake Road or Sunset Shores.  

What you can do

Please support the lake by reviewing the list on the powerpoint presentation and getting involved.  It is EVERYONES responsibility!!

If you have any questions please direct them to our website – bearlakekalkaska@gmail.com
Community cards are available and especially should be posted if you have guests or rent out your property.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 PM.            Respectfully submitted,              Marge Knable, Secretary
***** We thank Barb Barrett for 6 years of contribution to the Bear Lake Association.  Barb was not only our treasurer but she was very active in taking seminars to improve the quality of the lake.  Barb also worked with our conservationist, Rene, to score the shore and suggest plantings for natural shorelines.  She will be missed as a board member but we still look forward to any future comments or suggestions she may want to share. Thanks again Barb!!
